
Vassar Township Parks and Recs Meeting 

September 7th, 2022 

7:00pm 

 

 

7:00pm meeting called to order. Pledge led by (Chair) Troy Eurich. 

 

Roll Call of Officers: 

Janice Zawol- present 

Tom Borcherding- present 

(Secretary) Shaun McDonnell- present 

(Chair) Troy Eurich- present 

Daryse Foether- present 

(Co-Chair) Russ Fall- present 

Sam Tester- present 

 

S.Tester motions to approve August 3rd meeting minutes as presented. R.Fall seconds. All in 
favor, motion carries. 

 

Event Coordinator Daryse Foether discusses and breaks down the township community survey 
that was done last month. A total of 109 responses were recorded. Planning future events will 
start approximately next spring and will inquire about possible grants to help with event costs. 
D.Foether also reviewed the CPSI prep course to obtain certification for a playground safety 
inspector. The cost for the course and testing is $515.00, which is around the same price as it 
would be to hire an inspector to certify our park. More information will be needed before a 
decision is made. 

 

Information on the tractor for the park: R.Fall states that the Board of Trustees has approved 
and ordered a tractor with requested implements for a total of $28,158.66, but it is not 



currently available due to being low on stock. An addition to the shed is required to house the 
implements. Discussion and verbal agreement on sizing of expansion of the shed and 
placement of a roll up door. 

R.Fall motions to get a quote for the expansion of the storage shed by 12x20 and a 9x7 roll up 
door in the rear. S.McDonnell seconds. All in favor, motion carries. 

 

Supervisor Bruce Foether is working on a quote for the installation of electricity at the park with 
more information available in the future.  

 

Ben Partridge provides and quote for the shed expansion with the roll up door for a price of 
$4490.00. 

R.Fall motions to recommend to the Board of Trustees the purchase of a 12x20 shed expansion 
with the addition of a 9x7 roll up door placed in the rear of the building for a total cost of 
$4490.00. J.Zawol seconds. All in favor, motion carries. 

 

Committee tables to drainage tile and gravel for the parking lot until construction and tree 
removal is completed. 

 

Discussion on purchasing additional playground equipment. T.Eurich provided some 
suggestions and pricing. More information is needed from the Township insurance and the 
equipment company. Will review at next meeting. 

 

T.Borcherding to order and purchase 1 corner post and 2 split rail fencing from Self Serve 
Lumber in Millington, R.Fall will coordinate with him to pick up the material. The Board of 
Trustees approved $250.00 or less. 

D.Foether motions to adjourn, S.Tester seconds. All in favor, motion carries. Meeting adjourned 
at 8:37pm. 

 

 

Submitted by: (Secretary) Shaun McDonnell 

 



 


